MYA Lacrosse Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes: June 13, 2018
	Position
	Member
	Attended

	Director
	Bailey Gallagher
	Y

	Assistant Director
	Scott Ward
	Y

	Program Administrator
	Jill Mitchell
	Y

	Treasurer
	John Brennan
	N

	Girls Coordinator
	Tina Mendell
	Y

	Boys Coordinator
	Christopher Hickey
	N

	Equipment Coordinator
	Donnie Mendell
	Y

	Fundraising Coordinators
	Kirsten Harrison
	Y

	Instructional Coordinator
	Katie Manahan
	Y

	Web Master
	Brian Miller
	Y

	Member-at-Large
	Not Required
	N/A


· Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM

· Roll call completed 

· Non-board members also in attendance: Nicole Dalbec-Joyal, Dawn LeGay, and Martin LeGay 
· Approval of meeting minutes from the May meeting were accepted (posted online)
Director – Bailey Gallagher
· Thank you, Bailey, for your years of service on the Board!
· Updates from most recent MYA Exec Board Meeting: 

· Almost no one showed up for reelections, currently only 4 Board members
· Multiple Vacancies, including Secretary and VP

· Brian Harris is now officially President

· Holly will remain Treasurer

· Audit update – currently scheduling meetings with Football and Lacrosse (John)
· Use of debit cards has ended, issuing credit cards with predetermined amounts at a later date

· If a league Treasurer doesn’t respond within week of request, Director will be expected to respond

· Lacrosse needs to submit the rest of season expenses by 6/30

· Updates from most recent NHYLA Meeting:

· Spent a great deal of timing discussing the scheduling of girls refs at the last minute (day-of in some cases)
· May need to be some changes in process next season

· Discussed NHYLA Festival
· myalaxdirector@gmail.com and Square credit card reader password will be sent to new Director tonight
· 2019 Indoor Space:

· Katie is currently working with the SportsPlex and HH Dome 

· Jimmy @ SportsPlex will give us available dates by end of June

· Still need to contact Hampshire Hills

· This will Include January Sunday nights for preseason clinics

· Chris to see if he can reserve Manchester turf for all Sundays in April 2019 after a permanent City Athletic Director is hired, approximately July.  
· New board to draft a document/spreadsheet with a list of facilities, contact info, how early space can be booked, and the cost structure for each
2018/2019 Election Completed: 
· Director – Jill Mitchell
· Assistant Director – Katie Manahan
· Program Administrator – Nicole Dalbec-Joyal
· Treasurer – John Brennan

· Boys Coordinator – Christopher Hickey

· Girls Coordinator – Tina Mendell

· Fundraising Coordinator – Dawn LeGay
· Instructional Coordinator – Ashley Coleman
· Equipment Manager – Donnie Mendell

· Web Master – Brian Miller

Treasurer – John Brennan (Not in Attendance):
· Treasurer’s Monthly Update:
· TD Balance as of 6/13/18 is $22,047.45

· Fundraising Deposits:

· $30 second round of Apparel Sales

· $240 Donation Kick Back from photographer

· $163 Online Apparel Sales

· $1,635 in checks written to refs and North/South game payment since last meeting
· $240 for North/South participants
· TD Balance after checks clear will be $20,413.45
· All umpires for 2018 have now been paid
· Each team has a budget of $200 budget for year-end team parties

· Need any/all reimbursement receipts before 6/30 to close out fiscal year

· NHYLA Field Marshals – We owe 2 marshals $12.50/hour:
· Brian confirmed 5 of 7 individuals were erroneously paid by NHYLA at the tournament
· They are not seeking a refund, consider it a bonus!
· TJ is owed 4.5 hours ($56.25), and Zach is owed 2 hours ($25)
· John to work with Brian to gets checks to the boys
· Projected budget: 
· Deadline for 2018/2019 projected budget is due in August

· MYA Exec Treasurer will meet with John over the summer 
· Donnie needs to work with Chris and Tina a.s.a.p. to ensure all requests for net-new expenditures  for next year are included in this budget!
· Need to allocate for tent(s) at Boys field

· New nets/goals

Assistant Director – Scott Ward
· Thank you, Scott, for your years of service on the Board!
Program Administrator – Jill Mitchell:


· Board position vacancies were advertised to the public numerous times over the last month via

· Facebook

· Website

· Email

· Merrimack Patch

· Received self-nominations and peer nominations for 3 of the 4 open positions in writing in advance of tonight’s meeting 
· Board Position Nominations for 2018/2019:

· Director – Nominee: Jill Mitchell
· Assistant Director – No Nominees
· Program Administrator – Nominee: Nicole Dalbec-Joyal
· Fundraising Coordinator – Nominee: Dawn LeGay
· Ballots distributed to everyone in attendance

· Results of vote for 2018/2019 Board Position Vacancies:

· Director – Jill Mitchell
· Assistant Director – Katie Manahan
· Program Administrator – Nicole Dalbec-Joyal
· Fundraising Coordinator – Dawn LeGay
· Because Katie left her post as Instructional Coordinator to take on role as Assistant Director, there was a write-in nomination/vote for the Instructional Coordinator position: 
· Ashley Coleman accepted the role as Instructional Coordinator
· Bailey self-nominated herself as Member-at-Large

Girls Coordinator – Tina Mendell:
· N/A
Boys Coordinator – Christopher Hickey:
· N/A
Equipment Coordinator – Donnie Mendell:
· Need to return coaching equipment a.s.a.p.
· Donnie to send an email to all coaches not in attendance to make drop-off arrangements

· 14U boys returned equipment tonight
· Field lining has always been an issue – will try to get ahead of it again next year

· Need to assign/ask for volunteers to line field before game weekends

· Suggested that Boys/Girls Coordinators make assignments/ask for volunteers in advance

· Request Eco paint from town (not Sherwin Williams) next season

· Request lawn mowing on Thursdays 

· Mowing on Mondays resulted in long grass by the following Sunday’s games
· Net broken at Bishop, will need to order at least one new net for for next season
· Will budget for mosquito spraying at fields next year for sure (month of May)!
Fundraising Coordinator – Kirsten Harrison:
· Issue with league individual photos – stick baskets were cropped out of many pictures
· Photographer willing to reimburse folks, or allow them to schedule a re-shoot in her studio in Hudson

· People need to contact her directly to make arrangements
Instructional Coordinator – Katie Manahan:
· N/A
Web Master – Brian Miller:
· N/A

New Business – All

· Process for umpire payments: 
· Girls refs were paid late, mostly due to late scheduling, which in turn resulted in some upset refs!
· Process will be reevaluated at September meeting
· Coach Evaluations:
· Motioned to conduct/distribute anonymous individual surveys via our website
· Brian is in the process of drafting surveys now
· Once completed, Jill will send the link to our entire distribution before the end of June 
· Shed door at Bishop needs to be replaced, and we need a ramp to get the score board (and other large/awkward items) out of the shed
· Fiddlesticks:
· Katie proposed we run another session in late summer or fall
· Katie/Ashley to contact soccer program about borrowing field space
· Brian will try to create a board email distribution address for the new board members
· It was proposed that we have an optional meeting in August to get things rolling for the 2018/2019 season 
Upcoming NHYLA Meeting: Thursday, June 21 @ 7:00 PM
Upcoming MYA Executive Meeting: Thursday, June 14 @ 7:00 PM
Upcoming MYA Lacrosse Board Meeting:  Wednesday, September 12 @ 7:00 PM 

Optional August Meeting:  Wednesday, August 8 @ 7:00 PM
New Member Contact Info:

Nicole Dalbec-Joyal:
Email: niclar3@comcast.net
 
Phone: (603) 321-9698
Dawn LeGay: 

Email: dawnlegay@comcast.net 
Phone: (603) 566-3369

Motion to close meeting at 8:25 PM
